
 

 

 

Funding and Support to End Veteran’s Homelessness 

In December 2022 the Government announced just over £8.5 million of funding 
in order to ensure no veteran should sleep rough this Christmas, and veteran 
homelessness is ended in 2023. 

The funding will deliver services in more than 900 housing units in England, 
where specialist help for veterans, including with health, education and 
employment needs are provided. 

The new money will also allow for the establishment of a new referral scheme - 
Op FORTITUDE, that will enable veterans at risk of homelessness to access 
supported housing and wrap-around specialist care in health, housing and 
education. Working with charities, the funding will ensure a single central point 
for local authorities and charities to identify those in need and refer them to a 
network of support. 

More information can be found here. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-funding-and-support-scheme-to-finally-end-armed-forces-veterans-homelessness

